
NOTICE OF A PROPOSED CHANGE TO AN APPROVED 
RENEWABLE ENERGY PROJECT

Cornwall Solar Project

OPA Reference Number: FIT-F3SJUUQ

Project Location: The Project is located on Part of Lots 5, 6 and 7, Concession 5 within the Township of South Glengarry,  
United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry.

Dated at: The Township of South Glengarry, United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry on this the  
16 day of October 2020.

Cornwall Solar Inc. (a subsidiary of Liberty Power) was issued a 
Renewable Energy Approval on January 15, 2013 and an Amendment 
to the Renewable Energy Approval on December 17, 2014 in respect 
of the Cornwall Solar Project. Information with respect to the 
decision on this Project can be viewed on the Environmental Registry 
by searching the following EBR Registry Numbers: 011-6841 and 
012-3158.

Cornwall Solar Inc. is proposing to make a change to the Project and 
the Project itself is subject to the provisions of the Environmental 
Protection Act (the Act) Part V.0.1 and Ontario Regulation (359/09) 
(the Regulation). This Notice must be distributed in accordance with 
Section 32.2 of the Regulation. This notice is being distributed to 
make the public aware of the proposed change to the Project.

Project Description and Proposed Change:

Pursuant to the Act and the Regulation, the Project in respect of 
which the Renewable Energy Approval was issued, is a Class 3 Solar 
facility.

An application has been made to the Ministry of the Environment  
and Converstation and Parks to change the Project and alter the 
terms and conditions of the existing Renewable Energy Approval. 
The proposed change consists of replacing the existing intermediate 
transformers with new intermediate transformers in the same 
locations. If approved with this change, the facility’s total maximum 
name plate capacity of 10MW shall remain unchanged. The Project 
location, taking the proposed change into account, is shown in the 
map provided.

Documents for Public Inspection:

Cornwall Solar Inc. has developed a Modification Report which summarizes the minor amendment and any revisions to the 
supporting documents as required. A copy of the Modification Report is currently available for public inspection on the Project 
website: http://www.cornwallsolarproject.com/home.html

Copies of the final REA documents also remain available on the Project website. 

Project Contacts and Information:

To learn more about the Project, or to communicate questions or comments, please contact:

Mitchell French
Manager, Asset Strategy
Liberty Power
354 Davis Rd, Suite 100
Oakville ON L6J 2X1
905-465-6137  

Mitchell.French@algonquinpower.com

Laba Guebezai
Senior Manager, Environment
Liberty Algonquin Business Services
354 Davis Rd, Suite 100
Oakville ON L6J 2X1
905-465-6739 

Laba.Guebezai@libertyutilities.com 


